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Ms. Zahrbock listed several benefits of involving CARRA members in peer review, including the increased likelihood that research studies eventually funded by NCI 

would be able to recruit and retain study participants, reach diverse populations, incorporate sound human subjects protections, and be adaptable to healthcare 

provider practices. She also emphasized how CARRA members carry back to their communities an increased understanding of and confidence in the research 

prioritization process, and positive perceptions of and support for clinical research. 

HOW DOES THE NIH WORK WITH THE SCIENTIFICCOMMUNITY TO BUILD TRUST WITH PATIENTS? 

Sally Rockey, Ph.D., Deputy Director, Office of Extramural Research, Office of the Director, NIH 

Dr. Sally Rockey reviewed the issue of tru
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OCPL—NIH Office of Communications and Public Liaison 

OPASI—NIH Office of Portfolio Analysis and Strategic Initiatives 

OSE—NIH Office of Science Education 

PI—Principal Investigator 
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EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

The meeting of the National Institutes of Health (NIH) Director's 
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scientific portfolio, to coordinate trans-NIH initiatives, and to develop better tools and information for decision-making. Changes in science and health (for 

example, the increase in chronic conditions) are requiring that the NIH have a mechanism that looks across the Institutes and obtains input from a wide spectrum 

of stakeholders as it plans. The NIH Roadmap for Medical Research serves as a prototype for such a strategy. The OPASI will feature public input and strive to be a 

bottom-up process, to remove barriers to science, and to increase cross-fertilization. 

Dr. Zerhouni cited a debt of gratitude to Dr. Dushanka Kleinman for her work in guiding the NIH Roadmap for Medical Research (she has returned to her position at 

the National Institute of Dental and Craniofacial Research). Dr. Lisa Colpe has taken the position of Acting Assistant Director for Roadmap Coordination. 

NIH Director's Pioneer Awards 

On September 29th, Dr. Zerhouni announced the 13 new recipients of the NIH Director's Pioneer Award. This was the second round of awards. The Pioneer Awards 

reward scientists who take innovative approaches to address major challenges in biomedical research. The program received positive feedback following its first 

year. The new awardees represent diverse fields, including neuroscience, genetics, epidemiology, chemistry, stem-cell biology, behavioral science, infectious 

diseases, and technology development. 

Translational Research 

Dr. Zerhouni announced that Dr. Barbara Alving had completed her report on progress in the Institutional Clinical and Translational Science Awards (CTSAs) 

program, and awardees were announced on October 12. Led by Dr. Alving and Dr. Anthony Hayward, the CTSA program seeks to transform clinical and translational 

research, in order to close the gap between scientific research and clinical work. Reengineering the clinical research enterprise is a centerpiece of the NIH 

Roadmap for Medical Research. Dr. Zerhouni stressed that translatio
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Committee meeting and invited Ms. Clark and Dr. Mau to continue this dialogue at the January Peer Review Advisory Committee (PRAC) meeting. Issues to consider 

include whether trained public reviewers will be involved in the scoring of applications. It was noted that in the current model at the NCI, trained public reviewers 

participate in all aspects of the review including scoring. 

The NCI's CARRA program features public participants who are cancer survivors, family members of cancer patients, and other persons close to the disease. Dr. 

Rockey indicated that for research that does not target a specific disease, the inclusion of public reviewers in peer review could be more difficult. COPR members 

noted that nevertheless, public participation may lead to transparency and better communication. Dr. Mau noted that, from her experience in observing the 

CARRA program, public representatives can offer advice on issues such as clinical trial recruitment and retention as well as transportation for persons participating 

in clinical trials. 

Dr. Zerhouni emphasized the need to insulate the peer-review process from undue pressures. With that in mind, public input in peer review should be guided by 

the principle that it should occur where it can add value to the process. The COPR members recognized that peer review is only one instance of public input in 

processes at the NIH. Jennifer Gorman reminded everyone that each Institute and Center has an office of public liaison and avenues for public input. Dr. Zerhouni 

commented that beyond the peer-review process, the public should be allowed to help the NIH prioritize its work, in part by helping the NIH to understand the 

environments surrounding diseases and conditions. He mentioned that
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Drs. Patricia A. Grady and Yvonne Thompson Maddox 

Dr. Patricia Grady stated that the mission of the NIH Public Trust Initiative is to enable the public to understand and have full confidence in the research that the 

NIH conducts and supports. The initiative seeks to provide the public with information about how the NIH conducts and supports research, with opportunities to 

participate in priority-setting and clinical research, and with access to and an understanding of research results. COPR member Ms. Johnson Baker recently joined 

the steering committee of the Public Trust Initiative. 

Dr. Grady presented a list of exportable, or adaptable, activities that the NIH's ICs could apply toward increasing public trust. The activities target the internal 

scientific community, the external scientific community, clinical trial participants, the general public, and the research advocacy community. Examples are 

intramural retreats (internal scientific community), grantsmanship and training in peer review (external scientific community), a mini-CARRA model for including 

public members in reviews (clinical trial participants), public education campaigns (general public), and coalitions (advocacy community). In addition, the 

initiative developed the CTSA, which features community input. 

Dr. Yvonne Thompson Maddox listed next steps for the Public Trust Initiative. These include conducting small-scale outreach to communities, modeled on a recent 

outreach activity in Alaska; identifying incentives to encourage ICs to adopt public-trust activities; making presentations to science directors, clinical directors, 

and others; possibly including communities in grant-award decisions; and emphasizing public trust throughout the NIH campus (for example, using exhibits or 

publishing local articles). COPR members could act as spokespersons for the Initiative. The Web address for the Public Trust Initiative is http://publictrust.nih.gov. 

The COPR members suggested that the Initiative track hits to its Web site and collect feedback. They also suggested that the Initiative seek ways to encourage 

program officers to promote the work of their grantees. The phrase "public trust" has developed a resonance in communities, suggesting that progress is being 

made. The COPR members proposed that the Initiative consider changing its name, replacing "initiative" with a word suggesting a result, such as "integration" or 

"transformation." Dr. Grady welcomed further suggestions. 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

Ms. Clark reported two letters received by the COPR. Mr. William Ash, of Santa Monica, California, co-chair of a local breast cancer organization, wrote that he 

supports the inclusion of public members on scientific review panels. Ms. Sarena D. Seifer, Executive Director of Community-Campus Partnerships for Health, also 

wrote that her organization supports the concept of public participation in research—encouraging the inclusion of public representatives in all NIH peer-review 

processes. 

NIH DIRECTOR AND COPR MEMBER SUMMARY AND NEXT STEPS 

Discussions for initiating the April 2006 Agenda work group will occur in conference calls and E-mail exchanges. That committee will welcome input for any further 

changes to the format for the COPR meetings. Dr. Zerhouni and th
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NINR—National Institute of Nursing Research 

OBSSR—Office of Behavioral and Social Sciences Research 

OCPL—NIH Office of Communications and Public Liaison 

OPASI—NIH Office of Portfolio Analysis and Strategic Initiatives 

PI—principal investigator 

RFP—Request for Proposals 
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